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MINUTES OF THE EARLY STUDY SESSION OF THE BRIGHTON CITY COUNCIL 

HELD ON AUGUST 19, 2021 
 

 
1. Call to Order 

Mayor Pipoly called the study session to order at 6:30 p.m.  

2. Roll Call 

Present were Mayor Pipoly, Mayor Pro Tem Gardner, Councilmembers: Bohn, Emaus, Muzzin, 
Pettengill, and Tobbe.  
 

Staff Present: City Manager Nate Geinzer, City Clerk Tara Brown, Chief Rob Bradford, DPS Director 
Marcel Goch, Deputy DPS Director Corey Brooks, Attorney Sarah Gabis, and Tetra Tech Engineers 
Kari Jozwik and Steve Magnan. There were eight persons in the audience. 
 

3. Consider Approval of the Agenda 

Motion by Mayor Pro Tem Gardner, seconded by Councilmember Emaus to approve the agenda as 
presented. The motion carried without objection. 
 

4. Call to the Public 

Mayor Pipoly opened the Call to the Public at 6:31 p.m. Hearing and seeing no comment, Mayor 
Pipoly closed the Call to the Public. 
 

5. Review and Discussion of Grand River Phase II and Stub Streets Engineering Plans 

Director Goch presented a detailed evaluation of Grand River, Liberty, Flint, Beaver, and Dutcher 
Streets and sought City Council guidance on a number of logistical impediments within the older 
neighborhood specially highlighting existing sidewalk width, trees, and rights of way. 
 

6. Call to the Public 

Mayor Pipoly opened the Call to the Public at 7:25 p.m.  
 

Barbara St. Thomas Daren of Brighton Lake Road asked if the new engineering plans would include 
ADA compliant sidewalks and ramps. 
 

Hearing and seeing no further comment, Mayor Pipoly closed the Call to the Public. 
 

7. Adjournment  

Motion by Councilmember Emaus, seconded by Mayor Pro Tem Gardner to adjourn the meeting at 
7:26 p.m. The motion carried without objection. 
 
 
____________________     _______________________ 
  Tara Brown, City Clerk     Shawn Pipoly, Mayor 

 
 


